Minutes of Elmsted Parish Council Annual General Meeting 
held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 12th May 2009
Present
Cllr Thrupp in the Chair


Cllr Argar

Cllr Castle




Cllr Browning
There were two members of the public in attendance.

Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Cllr Fox.

There were no declarations of interest 
Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

There were no matters arising.
Election of Officers

Cllr Thrupp agreed to stand as Chairman again, Cllr Argar proposed and Cllr Browning seconded this motion.

Cllr Argar proposed and Cllr Thrupp seconded that Cllr Browning be Vice Chairman.
Correspondence
The letter regarding the village hall was circulated:
· A letter from dha Planning is to be circulated regarding training for Councillors about planning matters.

· KALC correspondence
· Correspondence from AONB Kent Downs regarding the offer of AONB name signs at a reduced cost of £175-£200.
· The Clerk had also received communication from Mr and Mrs Neudeck about salt bins for their lane.  Cllr Carey informed the Council that a review of salt bins was to be undertaken and she would ask about one for this site in good time for winter.

Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for annual membership to CPRE for £29,  KALC Membership for £138.55, Evington Hall donation for use for £100, The Clerks honorarium for £325 and Clerks expenses for the year for £44.70.

Planning
2 new planning applications had been received, Y09/0316 for the erection of a conservatory at teh rear of Loudon Cottage and Y09/0241 for the erection of an 18m high 13m diameter free standing wind turbine at Thorn Farm.  The Council raised no objections to either of these applications.
Cllr Carey

Cllr Carey handed out a printed report to all Cllrs and members of the public, a copy is held on file with the minutes.  The works to prevent further flooding on the Stone Street is to commence on Tuesday 26th May.
Public Participation

There public had no comment to bring before the Council
Any Other Business

Cllr Browning raised the issue of the off-road vehicles damaging the by-ways.  It was agreed that Cllr Browning would copy Cllr Carey in on any correspondence regarding this issue.
The next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday, 1st September 2009.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

